Date: 

Dear _____________________:
As a physician, I would like to convey my thoughts about the direction the health-care reform debate is taking. While health-care reform is certainly needed, the bills that have been passed out of committees so far—combined with a push for hasty action—could make the current system even worse.
First, our health-care financing and delivery systems suffer from significant flaws impacting cost and access, but the entire system is not broken. Legislation should address specific issues, like reforming Medicaid to better serve the poor and marginalized and helping people to access health insurance that accords with their values and needs; not on replacing or overhauling the entire health-care system at one time.
Second, health-care reform legislation must respect the freedom of American patients and health-care providers, and the integrity of the physician-patient relationship. I am concerned at unprecedented powers being placed in the hands of unelected government bureaucrats, including the Secretary of Health and Human Services and the new “Health Choices Commissioner” – to regulate health insurance benefits, reimbursement, and even approval of treatments. Excessive governmental regulation and controls are detrimental to the effective practice of medicine.
Third, it is essential to respect two fundamental ethical values now in question. That is, it is necessary to ensure that any national health-care reform legislation provides respect for human life (e.g., by not funding or mandating abortion as a “health-care benefit”) and respect for the conscience rights of health-care professionals (that is, providing nothing less than the current protections in federal and state laws).
Thank you.
